November 7

Los Angeles,

Hi everyone,

I have arrived here in LA. I had a pretty good trip, it was long and tiring, but when I arrived here at the airport it was all worth it. 

Only then I had to pass customs. Last time that gave me some trouble. So my question was; How is it going to be this time? I had to wait there about an hour, he was asking me questions, questions and more questions. All the questions were the same but asked differently each time. In the end he just let me pass. And I was in LA!! 

I took a bus and a taxi to my location were I’ll be staying for the next 6 months. It feels really good being here again. And I’m looking forward to see what things will happen here. 

Tomorrow I’ll be working on building decks for the houses here.

I’ll keep you guys up to date soon. Hang on there I’ll be back in 8 months.

Love and Blessings,

Bob de Groot 
